
St. Michael’s Parish 
          Parish Priest: Fr. Louis McDermott OMI,   

 Parish Secretary: Mrs. Pat Whelan 
Youth Worker: Padraig Corcoran 

Child Safeguarding Reps: Walter Balfe & Philomena McSorley 
52a & 52b Bulfin Rd, Inchicore, Dublin 8. Tel 453 1660 

Parish Office: Mon-Fri: 9.30-12.30 
Email: stmichaelsparishomi@gmail.com      

www.stmichaelsinchicore.ie 
Weekday Mass: (Mon-Fri) 10am 

Liturgy of the Word & Communion Service on Wednesdays 10am  
Sunday Mass:  6.30pm (Vigil), 9am & 11am (Family Mass) 
The church is open from 9am-12.00pm: Monday—Friday. 

 

 The Inchicore Environmental Group  invite you to join 
them this Saturday morning, 15th for the monthly Canal Clean-
up.  Usual meeting place BERA Hall, 10am.  Gloves, pickers, & 
bags supplied.  A  big THANK YOU to one of  our members, 
who  is not one for public thank yous, though is instrumental in 
getting the area  around the HSE building on Emmet Road 
spruced up, with the grim wall painted  and shrubs planted.  

Addictive Eaters Anonymous 
 

AEA is a Twelve step program for 

food addicts who have struggled  

with overeating, undereating, ano-

rexia or bulimia .  Together, we have 

found a solution through a program 

based on Alcoholics Anonymous.  

Open meeting every Monday 

7.30-8.30pm 

Teach Mhuire, 37 Lr Gardiner St.  

email: contact@aeairl.org 

Inchicore College of Further  

Education.  
Evening & Saturday classes  

for adults. 
 

 Enrolling Now  
The college is offering  a wide 

 variety of courses. These include:  

 Yoga and Pilates 

 Childcare QQ1 Level 6 

 Holistic Education Workshops 

 Computerised Payroll & Accounts 

 Spanish for beginners 

Classes commence the week beginning 
24th September.  

enquiries@inchicore.cdetb.ie  

01 4535358  

Culture Night 

Friday, 21st September 

Check out the many  free events . 

 

St. Michael’s Parish 
Inchicore 

 
16th September 2018 

Welcome Back  

There’s no avoiding that back-to-school feeling reminding us that it’s time  

to get back into business  again. We hope this years beautiful summer has 

lifted all our spirits and will reenergise us as we slip back into the rhythm of 

work, school and  parish /community activities.   

 

At this time of year ( September 1st-October 4th) churches worldwide give 

thanks and reflect on the wonder, beauty and mystery of God’s creation.  
‘Walking together’  is the  theme of this year’s Season of Creation, 

symbolining our journey/ pilgrimage to better care of creation.  

 

In keeping with this theme,  we are hoping you will join with us for a Canal 

Walk, where we will walk, chat , see and reflect on the beauty of our  natu-

ral environment.  This will take place on Saturday, 22nd September.  

We will meet at 10.30am at the 3rd Lock ( Black Horse Inn) . Hopefully the 

weather will be favourable and we will walk along the canal bank as far as 

Adamstown.  ( No penalties if anyone drops out earlier)   Wear suitable foot-

wear and bring some refreshments for the journey.  

 

‘We human beings are united as brothers and sisters on a wonderful  

           pilgrimage, woven together by the love God has for each of his 

 creatures and which also unites us in fond  

affection with brother sun, sister moon, brother 

river and mother earth’  ( Laudato Si)  

 

Feast Day of St Francis, 4th October  



Annual Collection 
CROSSCARE—Social Support Agency of the Archdiocese of Dublin- 

Annual Collection for Community & Homeless Services will take 
place at all Masses this week-end 15th/16th September, replacing the SHARE 
collection. Crosscare has a Vision of a society where all have the opportunity 
to fulfil their potential, and a Mission to provide innovation and relevant ser-
vices to those most in need.  Services depend greatly on this annual collection.  

The Children's Medical & Research Foundation (CMRF Crumlin)  wish to 
acknowledge a donation of €150. This sum of money was donated on the morning 
of Barry Prout’s funeral Mass.   

In sympathy  

We offer our sincere sympathy to all 

those families in our community who 

lost loved ones over the  past few 

months. 

Noel O’Reilly, Woodfield Terrace 

Vincent Stapleton,  The Patriot’s Inn 

Mary Kay Simmons, Crumlin 

Monica Good, Kickham Road 

Rose Donohoe, Bulfin Court 

Teresa Doran, Kickham Road 

Carmel Morgan, Anner Road 

Patrick Quinn, Willie Bermingham Place 

Ellen Moore, Kickham Road 

Jean Connolly, Goldenbridge Ave 

Mona McDonnell 

( sister of Bernadette McGuinness) 

Patricia Larkin 

( sister of Bernice  Marsh) 

Sr Imelda, formerly  Olive O’Gorman 

late of Bulfin Road, died in Johannes-

burg  

Welcome in Baptism 
Rhyker James Matthews, 

Drimnagh. 

Roisin Maria Doyle, 

Jamestown Road. 

Hazel Trish Kenny, 

St James’s Wood. 

Tiernan Joseph McDonagh, 

Tram Yard. 

Polly Newman, 

Kilmainham Bank. 

Cara Rose Malone-O’Connor, 

Tyrone Court. 

Annabell Agnes Muldoon, 

Perrystown. 

Coffee  Morning &  
Afternoon 

for HOSPICE  
C.I.E. Hall 

September 20th. 
9.30-11.30am &  4-5pm  

Bulfin Ladies Club  reopens  Monday , 17th. 8pm BERA Hall.  Filipino Community Celebration 
The Annual Mass, organised by the Filipino Community, celebrating the feast 
of St Michael will take place on  Saturday, 29th at 11.30am in St Michael’s 
church.  The feast of St Michael is a special day and of great significance to 
the Filipino community who live here. All are invited. 

Weekly Collections 
 

1st/2nd September 

1st €325 Share €225 

Family Offering €640 
 

8th/9th September 

1st €373 Share €235 

Family Offering €1,165 

 Wedding Congratulations 
to  

Lynn Farrell and Mark Foy 
& 

Karina Waters and Liam Harte 
 

Wishing the newly weds joys & 
 blessings in the years ahead.  

International  Day of Peace 

21st September 
 

‘’It is from numberless diverse acts 
of courage and belief that human 

history is shaped.  

 
Each time a person stands up for an 

ideal, or acts to improve the lot of 
others, or strikes out against injus-
tice, this sends  forth a tiny ripple of 

hope, crossing each other from a 
million different centres of energy 

and daring.  

 
Those ripples build a current that 

can sweep down the mightiest walls 
of oppression and resistance.”  

 
The words of the late Robert Kenne-

dy who was assassinated 50 years 

ago are as relevant  today as they 

were  when spoken back in 1968. 

TROCAIRE wish to acknowledge and thank the parishioners of St Michael’s 
for their generosity to Trocaire’s Annual Lenten Campaign. The amount  
donated was  €2,418.94. 

Kilmainham, Inchicore 
Musical Society  KIMS 

 

TABLE QUIZ 
 

Donohue’s Friday, 28th Sept.at 8.30pm  

KIMS will stage  The Pajama Game  in 

Inchicore College 31st Oct.-3rd Nov.  

St Michael’s C.B.S. 
School Reunion  

Friday, 28th September 
 

from 5pm onwards 
Join former pupils and teachers for a 

get-together  to share  stories and 
memories of your school days.  

RSVP to  
richmondbarracks@dublincity.ie  

or call 2228477 
Jam sandwiches, bottles of milk and 

buns supplied! 


